Re: Item No. 12.1.1

Mayor Mike Savage Halifax City Hall PO Box 1749 Halifax, NS B3J 3A5



May 5th, 2016

Dear Mayor Mike Savage,

One of the traditional highlights of the Canada Day Official Opening Ceremonies is a flypast provided by aircraft from 12 Wing Shearwater. We have requested the flypast from the Canadian Air Force and are awaiting confirmation that they will again be a part of our Official Opening Ceremonies at Halifax Citadel National Historic Site. Through this letter I am asking that you acknowledge that the Halifax-Dartmouth Canada Day Committee has made the arrangements for the flypast on July 1st, 2016 at 12:00pm, and that you understand there is a possibility of aircraft flying at levels as low as 500 feet.

It is also my understanding that any request for a flypast over the Halifax Regional Municipality must be approved by Regional Council. Through this letter, I am asking that our request be made to Regional Council at the next Council meeting for their approval.

On behalf of the Halifax-Dartmouth Canada Day Committee, we would like to thank you for your attention to this matter and we look forward to hearing from you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Brooke Stephen, Civic Events Support Coordinator at 490-4092.

Sincerely,

p.p. Jeff Wall Chair, Halifax-Dartmouth Canada Day Committee